UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

August 16, 2016
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
August 16, 2016 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Todd L. Chestnut called the meeting to order at 7 P.M. 
Present: Todd L. Chestnut, Heidi Clevenger, Adam W. Cohick, Ruth Ann Myers, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer, Bob Shively, Emergency Management Coordinator, and Sean Shultz, Solicitor. 
Approval of Minutes:

Adam motioned to approve the July 19, 2016 minutes. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:   
Adam motioned to accept the July 19, 2016 Treasurer’s Report. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Bid Opening:
Only one bid was received for Driving Surface Aggregate (DSA) for Bridgewater Road.  It was from Wilson Paving for 985 tons at $37.65 per ton for a total of $37,085.25.  Heidi motioned to accept bid and Adam seconded.  All were in favor.
Visitors: Norman Myers, Martin Weller, Dale Bailey, Brooklyn Manning, Nancy Shenk, Earl E. Shenk, Steve Wiser, James Farner, Andy Skelton, Mimi Redden, Curtis Bear, Daniel Lehman, Travis Sims, and Don Faylor.    
Andy Skelton was here to question his correspondence in July, 2016 regarding the website.  Adam stated that it was addressed at the July meeting and that the Board decided to keep the minutes and the agendas only for the Board of Supervisors on the website at this time.  The website will continue to be a work in progress and Mr. Skelton will contact Stephanie in the future. 
Mimi Redden and Curtis Bear were here presenting a letter to the Board from Carl Dean Hoover about the possibility of erecting a second chicken house.  The Board of Supervisors discussed the need to contact Greg Alleman to clarify if, in fact, Mr. Hoover is in the process of constructing another chicken house.  
Daniel Lehman was here to ask the Board to erect a road sign at the intersection of Cowpens Road and Mountain Top Drive.  There are nineteen cabins on Mountain Top Drive and he is concerned about emergency equipment finding the entrance way to Mountain Top Drive.  The intersection is located in Tobyne Township in Perry County.  The Board told Mr. Lehman to contact Tobyne Township.  Mr. Lehman is to let the Board of Supervisors know what he finds out through Tobyne Township.
Rick Beckner was here to question the Board about damage done to Gameland Road, allegedly by Mr. Bunting, the owner of 368 Gameland Road.  Mr. Beckner sent a letter with photos stating that Mr. Bunting had driven his draft horses up and down the road, which he is alleging caused significant damage to the newly paved road.  Sean Shultz, Solicitor, is going to send a letter to Mr. Bunting to address the matter.  

Travis Sims from Friendship Hose Fire Department was here to present the June and July 2016 reports.  He stated that the third ambulance is going to have the chassis serviced.  If needed, Shippensburg EMS will cover the calls while the ambulance is being serviced.

Correspondence: N/A
Old Business: 
The Public Hearing to hear comments on the Amendment to the Subdivision Ordinance
will be September 20, 2016.  It should be advertised thirty days prior to this date. 
The Echo Housing and Forestry Operation proposals discussion was tabled until the next
meeting.

Martin Weller – Todd motioned to approve the subdivision and land development plans upon receipt of payment of fees.  Adam seconded.  All were in favor.  

Brett Pittman – Sean Shultz, Solicitor, stated that he does not need approval from the Board of Supervisors because there is no ordinance against raising turkeys and pheasants on his property.  A letter will be re-drafted for Mr. Pittman stating the same.  

Steve Wiser and James Farner – Rick Beckner, Chairman of the Planning Commission was present to explain to both parties the issues regarding the right-of-way.  Mr. Beckner explained that Mr. Wiser could not subdivide his eighty acre lot regardless of a right-of-way because he does not have 200 ft. of road frontage.  With that being said, Mr. Beckner informed both parties that the issue is no longer a township matter, but a legal matter between them. 
New Business: 
The burn ban is open for discussion.   
Solicitor’s Report:  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, was present and had nothing further to report.
Road Master Report:
Dale reported that lines were painted on the paved and seal coated roads.  He reported that the shoulders on Gameland Road would be completed soon and he questioned if we received any news on the salt contract from Co-Stars.
Permit Report:  There were no new permits for this month.
Emergency Management Coordinator:  Bob Shively reported on the Night Out for Newville, August 2, 2016.  The WEMA truck was there and their personnel gave out Halloween bags.  The Fountain Fest had their final meeting and donated $2,000.00 back to the community.  Also, WEMA made $912.00 from the Fountain Fest.  He informed us that we should be receiving our snow reimbursement in the near future because he received the Exit Briefing Form from FEMA.
Approval of bills for payment:  Heidi motioned to approve the bills for payment. Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting. Adam seconded; all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 P.M.

ASSISTANT SECRETARY,

Ruth Ann Myers
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